
Riverside Park Conversion Project 

Community Engagement and Public Comment Summary 

 

As part of its proposed conversion of a portion of Riverside Park, the City of Detroit has 

undertaken the following community engagement efforts: 

 

Community Outreach. 

The City has undertaken substantial efforts to ensure that its community engagements efforts 

have been well-publicized. Outreach efforts included: 

 Notices were published in the Free Press, the Detroit News, and the Latino Press.  

 Notices were posted in multiple City Recreation Centers. 

 Notice was submitted to the Southeast Michigan Council of Governments (SEMCOG). 

 Flyers (English and Spanish) were distributed to multiple community organizations, 

including the Riverside Park Community Advisory Committee. 

 An announcement was posted on the City’s website. 

 Announcements were distributed through Facebook and other social media. 

 

Publication of Conversion Documentation. 

The City has published approximately forty documents related to Riverside Park and the City’s 

proposed conversion. These documents were made available on March 24, 2017 through the 

City’s website (www.detroitmi.gov/riversidepark) and at the Patton Recreation Center, the 

Clemente Recreation Center, and the Northwest Activities Center. 

 

Community Meeting. 

The City hosted a community meeting on April 25, 2017 at the Patton Recreation Center to share 

its vision for the Park’s expansion and improvement and to provide information about the 

proposed conversion. Approximately 105 community members attended the meeting. The 

meeting included a presentation by the City and opportunity for attendees to ask questions from 

City officials. 

 

Public Comments. 

The City has welcomed public comment from community members regarding the proposed 

conversion. Comments were accepted in multiple ways: 

 By email (riversidepark@detroitmi.gov),  

 By postal mail to the Detroit Parks and Recreation Department,  

 In person at the Patton Recreation Center, the Clemente Recreation Center, and the 

Northwest Activities Center, and  

 In person at the City’s April 25 community meeting.  

 

The City accepted comments from March 25 until May 5, 2017. The City received a total of 

105 comments from members of the community. Of these, 76 comments expressed support 

for the redevelopment of the Park, including the proposed conversion. The City is carefully 

considering all comments that it has received and will include them in its final application for 

approval of the proposed conversion. 

http://www.detroitmi.gov/riversidepark
mailto:riversidepark@detroitmi.gov
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